# HAHN HI-SPOTS

Vol. 1, No. 9 October 1, 1971



## ENTHUSIASM REIGNS SUPREME

The first annual Hahn West Point National Sales meeting was held here in Evansville, October 3, and 4. Some 80 distributor representatives from as far as Seattle, Washington and Quebec, Canada, attended this two day event. One of the most spectacular events of the meeting, was the product demonstration, (pictured above, Walt Dickinson explains the features of the Tournament Tri-Plex Greens Mower), held at the Clearcrest Country Club. The full line of Hahn West Point products was demonstrated. The 1972 Tournament Tri-Plex and the Flexamatic Five - Gang drew the most attention. The meeting climaxed with an awards presentation aboard the riverboat Jubilee, on Monday, October 4.

With the excitement generated at this meeting, we have high hopes for increased sales in 1972.

223-212-267, for a 702 series.

As you recall Jerry ended last season with a perfect 300 game on the final night. Nice shooting Jerry.

In other bowling news, Johnnie Hall scorched the bowling lanes with a sizzling game of 86. He was followed closely by Walt Beshears who bowled a whopping 84 game.



# CHARLES DUNCAN

Charlie Duncan, better known as "Mousey", retired September 3. Mousey has worked in the Machine Shop during his six years of employment here at Hahn. During those six years Mousey was on the H. E. A. Committee.

Mousey says he plans on spending his time raising Charolais cattle and hogs. That is if he can work it in between his hunting and fishing.

Mousey says that he has injoyed his affiliation with Hahn and values highly the friends he has made. He also wants to extend an invitation to any of his friends to drop in to see him when they are down his way.

We all wish him the best in his retirement and new endeavor.

#### BOWLING NEWS.....

Jerry Kuester reached the second plateau of his goal on Friday night, August 27, the first night of the season, when he rolled games of

#### EMPLOYEES NEWS.....

Tom Robeson and Johnnie Hall drove in the demolition derby on Sunday, September 26, at Haubstadt. We hope it was worth all of the bumps fellows.

#### H. E. A. PICNIC.....

The H. E. A. Picnic was held on Saturday, September 18, at the Twin Towers picnic grounds. The gates opened at 1:00 p.m., games and activities started at 2:00 p.m. The children took great advantage of the free rides and refreshments. The ladies bingo was enjoyed by many, and the men had the clabber and horseshoe tournaments to test their skill. Winners of the clabber tournament were Leon Wallace and Jim Higgins. The winners of the horseshoe tournament were George Waters and Lloyd Schmitz. The winners of the attendance prize drawings were Larry Baker, Norbert Blesch, John Kempf and Pam Simon. Congratulations to all winners,

The afternoon was topped off with dinner which was served about 5:30 p.m. and after a volley ball game, a few diehards limped home about 7:00 p.m. There were approximately 131 employees and their families at the picnic. Let's have 100% attendance next year.

#### THIS IS YOUR PICNIC

#### UNITED FUND DRIVE.....

The United Fund will be starting their annual kick-off drive soon. This drive involves the total community. You are a key citizen of our community, and to have a successful drive we must have total community involvement.

Below is a letter dealing specifically with United Fund agencies and employees at Hahn, Inc.

During 1970 at least 35 Hahn employees and their families received services from one or more of the 26 local United Fund agencies. Because employment statistics are not compiled by some agencies this does not include those whose sons and daughters are members of the Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Red Cross, Y. M. C. A., or who received services from the four Warrick County United Fund agencies. Nor does it inde the entire community benefits reeved from the Health Planning Council and Community Council, or the many who were in some way directly served by the United Fund staff. Counting all of the agencies for which employment statistics are not available it would be conservative to estimate that 35 represents only about one third of all the Hahn employees and families who received services from United Fund agencies.

In last year's drive, Hahn employees pledged \$3,906.00 to the Fund. Services of Fund agencies are for all of the people of the community, if or when they want and need them.

It costs \$11.71 for one home vist by a Public Health Nursing Association Nurse; last year PHNA nurses went to the homes of six Hahn employees. It costs the Family and Children's Service \$18.35 for a client to be in-

viewed for one hour by a caseworker, and \$621.00 for interviews and studies concerning

an adoption; three Hahn employees went to Family and Children's Service last year. It annually costs the local Boy Scout Council \$22.00 for every boy in the Scouts.

The list is as long as that of the agencies; eight Hahn families received some kind of service from the Y.W.C.A., four from the Rehabilitation Center, two from St. Vincent's Day Care Center, eleven from Planned Parent: hood, and one from Salvation Army.

Last year the twenty-six local United Fund agencies provided services to 133,179 clients. This involves some duplication in that many of these clients received services from two or more agencies.

All pledges to the United Fund of Southwestern Indiana are solicited from workers and residents of Vanderburgh and Warrick counties. Many of the clients of United Fund agencies are from neither of these counties. A crippled child can't be denied the chance to learn to walk just because he lives in the next county. More than 8% of the total operating budgets of the Vanderburgh and Warrick counties United Fund participating agencies went last year to providing services for residents of neither of the two counties. This is partially offset by employees of Hahn and other Vanderburgh-Warrick counties industries who make their pledges to the United Fund of Southwestern Indiana.

Without the United Fund the families of 35 Hahn employees and 133,179 people in the tri-state area would not be able to receive all of the necessary agency services.

# THE CHRISTMAS CLUB IS BACK.....

An interest bearing Christmas Club savings plan will be available to all Hahn employees for next year. Details are being worked out with Citizens National Bank. Further information will be available in the near future. Hahn employees have the opportunity to establish a blood bank at Deaconess Hospital. To make this plan work, we need blood donors, to build and keep the blood reserve high so it will be available when it is needed.

If and when the need arises, an employee or a member of their family, can draw the needed blood from the bank at no charge. Several employees in the past, would have benefited greatly if a plan of this type had been available at the time.

The Chairman of the Hahn Blood Bank is Rose Roehm, our plant nurse, and you can contact her if further information is needed.

## THINGS TO KNOW:

#### Deaconess Blood Bank Hours:

Monday	8:00	3:45
Tuesday	8:00	3:45
Wednesday	8:00	5:45
Thursday	8:00	3:45
Friday	8:00	3:45
Saturday	8:00	12:00

- Do not eat a heavy meal before 1. giving blood.
- If you are on any antibiotics or anti-coagulants, you can not give blood.
- 3. When the need arises for you to use the blood bank, let the plant nurse know, she will take care of having the blood transfered from Hahn's account to the patient's account.

LETS GET TOGETHER AND MAKE THIS PROJECT WORK.....

As an added attraction to being the plant nurse of Hahn Inc., I have the privilege of being a member of the Indiana Association of Industrial Nurses, Inc. This group of registered nurses meets regularly and participates in many activities throughout the year.

Once a year a Health Conference is the highlight of the state wide program. For 1971, the Southern Indiana Constituency is in charge of the activities for the conference to be held in Evansville for the first time at the Executive Inn on October 8, 9, &10. Several months have been spent on the plans and arrangements for exhibits, speakers, tours, panel discussions and various other activities.

Your plant nurse is Publicity Chairman and our local radio stations, newspapers and television companies are all being very cooperative. Channel 14 has a public service feature called "Project 14" and on September 25th, a few of our members were interviewed as to our activities, objectives, purposes and conversation about the 18th Annual Health Conference.

Hopefully you saw the show and can realize how well you are being cared for, worried about, and how people are trying to anticipate the needs for industrial employees, whether office workers, or fellows on an assembly line. It is to meet the challenge of keeping you, as a worker, AT WORK, that occupies the mind of all plant nurses.

Aren't you lucky to have industrial nurses as one of your many blessings!